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Treasurer	report	
	
2015	review	
	
During	the	fourth	year	since	the	start	of	the	Care4BrittleBones	foundation,	the	level	of	
fundraising	activities	remained	high.	This	has	resulted	in	a	stabilisation	of	our	income	compared	
to	2014.	Noticeable	activities	include	charity	runs,	school	and	club	activities,	a	rally,	a	few	large	
donations	from	funds	and	a	large	number	of	donations	from	companies	and	individuals.	Bottle	
deposit	actions	at	supermarkets	have	also	made	a	significant	contribution	to	our	income.		
	
Cost	related	to	Fundraising	and	Governance	has	been	kept	to	an	absolute	minimum	and	no	
remunerations	or	any	other	compensation	for	cost	incurred	has	been	paid	to	any	volunteer	
associated	with	the	foundation.	The	total	costs	of	fundraising	and	governance	activities	were	
less	than	2.5%	of	the	generated	income,	which	is	far	below	the	maximum	recommended	by	CBF	
(Centraal	Bureau	Fondsenwerving	–	the	Central	Bureau	of	Fundraising	–	which	is	the	quality	
seal	for	charities	in	the	Netherlands).	Governance	costs	mainly	consist	of	insurance	premium,	
cost	of	banking,	(promotion)	materials	and	some	web	development	costs.			
	
Three	research	projects	have	been	funded	for	a	total	amount	of	over	EUR	56,000	and	another	
EUR	100,000	has	been	committed	to	3	different	research	projects	during	2015.	From	the	general	
reserves	of	some	EUR	116,000	there	is	EUR	66,000	available	for	further	funding	of	projects.	The	
remainder	of	the	General	Reserves	will	be	held	for	continuity	reasons.	These	surplus	funds	are	
being	held	in	risk-free	savings	accounts.		
	
The	Income	Statement,	Balance	Sheet	and	Cash	Flow	Statement	have	been	prepared	in	line	with	
“Directive	650	for	Fundraising	Institutions”.	An	overview	of	the	status	of	project	commitments	
as	at	31st	December	2015	has	been	added.		
	
Future	Plans	
	
A	wide	range	of	fundraising	activities	are	planned	to	take	place	during	2016.	Further	
commitments	to	research	programmes	that	meet	the	goals	of	the	foundation	are	intended	to	be	
made	during	2016.	The	foundation	has	no	fixed	cost	and	does	not	intend	to	make	such	
commitments	going	forward.	Costs	of	fundraising	activities	will	be	kept	as	low	as	possible,	with	
the	aim	to	spend	at	least	95%	of	funds	raised	on	research	activities	over	time.		
	
Piet	van	Erk,	Treasurer,	Care4BrittleBones	
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